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   WEEKLY ACTIVITIES 

 TUESDAYS: 

  9:30 am—Bible Study 

WEDNESDAYS: 

  6:00 pm—Prayer Service 

  6:30 pm—Bible Study  

SUNDAYS: 

    9:00 am—Sunday Church School 

  10:30 am—Worship Service 

  10:30 am—Children’s Church* 

   *(Suspended for the Summer) 

VISION STATEMENT 

The Vision of the Pilgrim Baptist Church is the fulfillment of God’s promise of salvation through the belief in the ministry 

of Jesus Christ and the empowerment of excellence in all people through Christian education and community activism. 

PILGRIM’S NEW MINISTERS 

          The services were well 

supported by the music ministry, 

members, relatives, and friends, 

—and a reception was held after 

each service. 

       Pastor Board had this to say:  

“Let us congratulate Carmen 

Jordan and David Sidney as new 

‘Associate Ministers’ of Pilgrim 

Baptist Church. 

       “They are now duly licensed 

as Ministers of the Christian 

Ministry, which gives them the 

opportunity to preach, counsel,  

Anniversary Co-Chairs: 

Deacons Emerson and Patterson 

 

        Anniversary Co-Chairs, Deacons Oliver 

Emerson and Forest Patterson, announced  

plans for celebrating Pilgrim’s 91st anniversary.   

        A picnic will be held on church grounds from 

11:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. Saturday, August 23; 

and guest speaker, Rev. Claude Ambrose of 

Chicago, will bring the message during the 10:30 

a.m. worship service on Sunday, August 24.  

Pilgrim has much for which to be thankful—and 

friends, relatives, neighbors, and the community at 

large are all invited to help us celebrate!  Come 

and join us! 

ALL ARE WELCOME ! 

“A Church Inspired by 

the Word and 

Empowered by the 

Spirit!” 

Minister David A. Sidney 

Pilgrim’s Sanctuary was built with seven 

pillars . . . four shown above. 

Rev. Dr. Kenneth R. 

Board, Senior Pastor & 

Servant Leader 

and teach the Gospel of Jesus 

Christ!  We are so proud of  their 

outstanding growth, development, 

and leadership. 

       “Ministers Jordan and Sidney 

will enter Northern Baptist 

Theological Seminary in the fall, 

2008, to pursue the Master of 

Divinity Degree. 

        “Our Trustee and Mission 

Ministries have agreed to partially 

support their tuition fees . . . TO 

GOD BE THE GLORY!”    

     The Pilgrim Baptist Church 

is proud to announce the 

blessing of two new ministers:   

Carmen S. Jordan and David 

A. Sidney. 

      Carmen preached her trial 

sermon in a service at 6:30 

p.m. Wednesday, July 9, 2008. 

      David’s trial sermon was 

delivered on Wednesday, July 

16, in a service at 6:30 p.m.    

       The congregation unani-

mously voted in favor of the 

licensing of both of them. 

Minister Carmen S. Jordan 



 

“HOME-GOING SERVICE” 

 

         Pilgrim was literally bursting at the 

seams with family and friends during the 

home-going service for Ernest Lee Taylor, 

Jr. on Saturday, July 26, presided over by 

Rev. Dr. Kenneth R. Board.  Pastor Board 

wrote in his Pastor’s Corner:  “I am going 

to miss Ernest as his pastor, employer, 

friend, counselor, confidant, and fellow 

Christian.  He was a man of rare integrity, 

dependability, commitment, work ethic, and 

loyalty . . .  Thank you, God, for lending us 

a rare glimpse of humility, sacrifice, and 

excellence in Ernest.” 

      Ernest truly loved his church, Pilgrim; 

and it showed in every aspect of  his job as 

Church Custodian and as a member. 

      He will always be remembered through 

the Ernest Taylor, Jr. Scholarship Fund for 

children and youth, as Ernest’s family has  

requested that any donations be sent to this 

fund in care of Pilgrim. 

REMEMBERING ERNEST LEE “JUNE” TAYLOR, JR. 

Community Information 

 

BLACK FAMILY 

REUNION 

August 15-17, 2008 

 

       The local chapter of 

NCNW (National Council of 

Negro Women) will begin its 

2008 Black Family Reunion 

(a multi-cultural event)  

with an opening reception at 

the Zeke Giorgi Center (200 

S. Wyman) at 6 pm August 

15, with Dr. Julia Hare as 

guest speaker. 

        The event will continue 

on Saturday and Sunday, 

the 16th & 17th, at Levings 

Lake Park.  For more 

information, call Frances 

Walker at (815) 963-4720 or 

(815) 226-0606. 

 

AUGUST, 2008  (Celebrating Pilgrim’s 91st Anniversary) 

 

   03   Sunday 10:30 am—Morning Worship, Communion—Mass Choir 

   10   Sunday 10:30 am—Morning Worship, Youth Sunday/Mass Choir/”Unlimited Praise” 

   17   Sunday 10:30 am—Morning Worship—Mass Choir 

   23   Saturday 11:00 am—Picnic at Pilgrim (Celebrating 91 Years) 

   24   Sunday 10:30 am—Morning Worship & 91st Anniversary— Mass Choir; 

        Speaker:  Rev. Claude Ambrose, Chicago 

   31   Sunday 10:30 am—Morning Worship—Mass Choir 

 

SEPTEMBER, 2008 

 

   07   Sunday 10:30 am—Morning Worship, Communion—Mass Choir 

   07   Sunday Grandparents’ Day 

   14   Sunday 10:30 am—Morning Worship, Youth Sunday/Mass Choir/”Unlimited Praise” 

   21   Sunday 10:30 am—Morning Worship—Mass Choir 

   28   Sunday 10:30 am—Morning Worship— Mass Choir 

GRADUATES HONORED AT RECEPTION 
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 04  Minister Sherri Glover 

 06  Samuel Moore 

 08  Georgia Moore 

 09  Elizabeth Cook 

 24  Lillie Hamberlin 

 13  Maya Johnson 

 23  Leatha Adams 

 24  Jasmine Holifield 

 26  Virginia Cooper 

 27  Amauri Bryant 

 27  Matthew Gentry 

 30  Robert & BB Owens 

         (Wedding Anniversary) 

 01  Helen Ware 

 03  Eugene Rigsby 

 07  Matthew & Emma Gentry 

 (Wedding Anniversary) 

 07  Carvin Tenard 

 09  Connie Goode 

 09  Christopher Tenard 

 10  George Cooper 

 10  Jean Gaynor 

 12  Shirley Aliprandi 

 14  Bertha Bell 

 15  Traci Staten 

 22  Herman Aliprandi 

 25  Juanetta Jones 

 27  Christyn McEastland 

 27  Charles & Patricia Fricks 

 (Wedding Anniversary) 

 28  Christopher Reed     

EVENTS CALENDAR 

     AUGUST, 2008          SEPTEMBER, 

BIRTHDAYS & ANNIVERSARIES 

Note:  All are Birthdays—unless otherwise stated! 

MOTHER COOPER CELEBRATES 91 YEARS 

NEWSLETTER STAFF 
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Phone:  (815) 877-6593 

h.f.ware@comcast.net 
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HOW TO SUBMIT 

INFORMATION 

       Information may be submitted to 

the Editor by phone or e-mail (as 

above) or placed in the Newsletter 

mail slot near the church office by the 

15th of the preceding month.  Prior to 

publication, all information will be 

reviewed and/or edited by the Pastor 

and Editorial Staff.  Copies will be 

available at Pilgrim the first Sunday 

of each month. 

        You may also receive the news-

letter via e-mail or access current and 

past issues on Pilgrim’s Website at 

www.pilgrimbaptist.org 

Congratulations 

 to All on Your 

Special Day! 

TWO HIGH SCHOOL GRADS EARN SCHOLARSHIPS! 

 

       In a June 29 article in the Rockford Register Star, School Superintendent Linda Hernandez announced that 2008 Rockford 

graduates secured $2.5 million in scholarships.  Pilgrim is proud that two of its own were shown in that list of recipients:  Victor 

Evans received a scholarship from the Rockford-Freeport Ushers’ Council, and Domanique Price was awarded a scholarship 

from the Dr. Gussie M. Ware Scholarship Fund through the Community Foundation of Northern Illinois.  Superintendent Linda 

Hernandez said of the many recipients listed, “Each of these college-bound graduates deserves recognition.  If you know any of 

them or their parents, send a card or call to offer your congratulations.” 

      Victor is the son of Deacon Ernest and Mrs. Beverly Evans.  Domanique is the daughter of Mr. Jahleel Price and the step-

daughter of Mrs. Melva Price.  Congratulations and Blessings to Victor Evans (graduate of Jefferson High) and Domanique Price 

(graduate of East High) for displaying excellence in education and serving as role models for other young people!   

80th Birthday for 

DEACON THOMAS 

 

Deacon Robert Thomas turned 80 

on July 8 and was feted at a 

birthday party given by his family 

on July 12.  He poses above with 

Pastor and Mrs. Board and their 

grandson, Gregory, who is visiting 

for the summer. 

       Mrs. Georgia Cooper—aka Mother 

Cooper and “Ma Cooper”—celebrated her 91st 

birthday on Sunday, July 20.  She and Pilgrim 

share an age as Pilgrim will celebrate its 91st 

Anniversary in August.  (See Page 1.)  Mother 

Cooper is still active in the church and chaired 

Pilgrim’s 90th anniversary celebration last 

year. 

       Mother Cooper has been a Pilgrim 

member since 1945, where she and her late 

husband, Deacon Walter Cooper, reared their 

four sons, Ray, George, Ronald, and Gary.  

She is shown at right after church service on 

her birthday with son, Ray. 

Photo by Joy Kiruki 

       The 2008 graduates shown at right 

(standing) attended the reception and 

recognition program held on Sunday, June 

29, in the Nancy Smith Youth Center.  They 

are:   Sascha Evans, Rockford Business 

College; Patricia Walker, Associate Degree, 

Health Administration, University of 

Phoenix; Erick Hall, MBA, University of 

Phoenix; Leonard Tolbert, MBA, Roosevelt 

University; Michael Campbell, Master 

Degree, Educational Leadership & 

Administration & Type 75 Certification, 

NIU;  Keith Crawford, MBA, University of 

Phoenix; Shurice Hunter, Master Degree in 

Human Resources, Keller Graduate School 

of DeVry. 

       Seated are Mrs. Paulette Gilbert, Rev. 

Dr. Kenneth R. Board, and Mrs. Marilyn 

Board, program participants. 

     One of the most moving tributes to 

Ernest was a poem written and recited by 

his son, Jerron Woodfork, below: 

 

“DAD—DEDICATED AND 

DELIVERED! 

 

       I never knew what you were preparing 

me for.  “Wood,” he would say, “when you 

see a woman, you better hold that door.” 

       I never saw a man so dedicated to it 

all—not just me but, if you needed him, he 

would say, “Give me a call.” 

       Not just a father to me but also a 

friend.  That’s why he will remain in my 

heart until the end. 

       You already know he loved to ride; but 

now he’s riding with God on his side. 

       He truly was one of a kind.  That’s 

why he will always continue to be on my 

mind. 

       Never forgetting the lessons he taught 

me—that’s why I will always try to be just 

like Daddy . . . .”              By Jerron Woodfork 

 

Above:  Ernest and 

wife, Conda. 

  

Below: Conda and their 

son, Jerron Woodfork 
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